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Lewiston-Porter Intermediate Education Center 
January 2019 
 
 
 
1.  District closed—happy new year 
3.  STAR Reading Assessments January 3-8 
7.  Community Coffee Hour 4:30 pm Orange Cat 
9.  Big Brother/Big Sister, PTSA Meeting 5:30 CRC 
10.   STAR Math Assessments January 10-15 
15.  BOE meeting 6:00 CRC 
16.  Big Brother/Big Sister 
18.  Winnie the Pooh Day 
21.  District closed  Martin Luther King Day 
23.     ODOB reveal at Lewiston Library 5:30 to 6:30 
24.     IEC beginner concert 7:00 aud 
30.     Big Brother/Big Sister 
 
National Hobby Month 
 
Our school store is open Fridays 11:30 am to 1:30 pm 
 
 
  



                  From the Principal’s Office 
Mrs. Rodriguez 

Happy New Year!   
 
I hope everyone has had a fantastic break! It was wonderful to relax and recharge. We are looking 
forward to the many experiences for the children as we kick off 2019.  Our first exciting event will be our 
One District, One Book initiative. 
 
Will it be... 
The Lemonade War, by Jacqueline Davies about fourth-grader Evan Treski who is people-smart. He is 
good at talking with people, even grownups. His younger sister, Jessie, on the other hand, is math-smart, 
but not especially good with people. She knows that feelings are her weakest subject.  So when their 
lemonade war begins, there is no telling who will win-or if their fight will ever end. 
 
Or... 
The Last of the Really Great Whangdoodles by Julie Andrews Edwards is about the Whangdoodle who 
was once the wisest, the kindest, and the most extraordinary creature in the world. Then he disappeared 
and created a wonderful land for himself and all the other remarkable animals—the ten-legged 
Sidewinders, the little furry Flukes, the friendly Whiffle Bird, and the treacherous, "oily" Prock. It was an 
almost perfect place where the last of the really great Whangdoodles could rule his kingdom with "peace, 
love and a sense of fun"—apart from and forgotten by people. 
 
Families will be able to choose either The Lemonade War by Jacqueline Davies or The Last of the Really 
Great Whangdoodles by Julie Andrews Edwards as the book we will read together as a K-5 community. 
This is the 3rd year of the ODOB. Together the PEC, IEC, and our families will embark on a literary 
adventure. Reading as a family will help reading comprehension, as well as bring our community 
together along the way.   
 
Families will be given the opportunity to vote for the book of their choice the week of January 4th-12th, 
2019 at the local libraries. Families will be able to find out which book won at our Community Reveal 
Event hosted by the Lewiston Public Library! The event will take place Wednesday, January 23rd from 
5:30-6:30 PM. There will be cake, activities, a surprise to the first 100 students who attend, and 
Community Dinner Discounts the night of the Reveal. Students will learn which book has won the 
popular vote at our School Assembly on Thursday, January 24th. 
 
Once the book is selected, every student and staff member will receive one copy of the book chosen. 
Families will read the book chosen aloud each day. There will also be videos of guest readers for students 
to view at home or in school. Once we have completed reading the book, there will be a celebration of 
our One District, One Book success at the Family Literacy Night hosted by the PTSA . 
 
The goal of this initiative is to promote reading aloud at home, and to create a culture of literacy. Reading 
aloud will not only provide great family time, but will also address 21st century skills of communicating, 
collaborating, creating, and critical thinking. 
 

January  Character  Trait 
Put First Things First 

I spend my time on things that are most important. This means I say no to things I know I should not do.  
I set priorities, make a schedule, and follow my plan. I am disciplined and organized. 



Literacy Corner 





                           From the Nurse’s Office 
               Submitted by Gloria Klettke, RN 

 
                           

 
HEAD LICE FACTS 

 
Lice may affect your family at some point during your children’s elementary school years.  Lice are 
most prevalent in children ages 3 to 12 (and their families) because children are often in close contact 
group situations, play close together and may share their personal items (such as hats and brushes). 

 
Head lice are small wingless insects, and are about the size of a sesame seed. They feed on human 
blood. 
Head lice do not live on your pets.  
Head lice do not jump or fly. 
They can only live around 24 hours off the human host. They leave an itchy feeling like a mosquito 
bite. 
Each head louse can lay up to 10 nits (eggs) a day. 
Daily shampooing will not prevent you from getting head lice. 

 
Nits are tiny colorless or yellowish-white, oval-shaped eggs that are glued to the side of a hair shaft 
at an angle.  You have to pull them off the hair shaft with your fingernail or a lice comb, they do not 
flake off the hair like dandruff.  They cannot transfer to another person.  Nits can be found anywhere 
on the head.  Nits that are within ¼ inch of the scalp should be treated and removed from the hair 
manually.  Nits that are further away from the scalp are probably empty and from an old infestation 
but should also be removed.  

 
Head lice can be spread whenever there is direct contact of the head or hair with an infested 
individual.   
Lice can also be spread through the sharing of personal articles like clothing, hats, towels, brushes, 
helmets, hair ties, etc.   
There is also a possibility of spreading head lice via a pillow, headrest or similar items. 
It may take as long as 2 to 3 weeks or longer after exposure for a person to notice the intense itching 
associated with an infestation of lice. 
The most important step to break the chain of lice infestation is to use an effective lice treatment 
shampoo (following instructions) along with rigorous combing with a fine tooth lice comb to 
remove all nits. Reinfestation can occur if there is only one viable louse or nit remaining on a shaft 
of hair.  Constant inspection and repeat dry combing is recommended for 6 weeks after treatment. 
Consider checking your child’s head for the presence of lice regularly.  
There are a number of lice salons where you can take your child for lice treatment.  The staff are 
very knowledgeable in removal of all lice and nits from the hair and recurrence is usually lower 
than a do it yourself treatment at home.  
If you find lice or nits in your child’s hair, please let the school nurse know.  On the morning of 
return to school after treatment, please drive your child in and have the nurse check your child’s 
hair.   

 

PREVENTION TIPS 

 
Lice are almost always spread by direct head to head contact…so teach your child to avoid head to 
head contact with other children.  
Do not share combs, brushes, hats or hair accessories with anyone, including immediate family 
members. 

Girls with long hair can wear it pulled back or braided to lessen the chance of acquiring lice. 

At sleepovers, have your child take their own sleeping bag and pillow with them and teach them not 

to let anyone else lay down on their belongings. 



  ___                                Health & Wellness  
                                                    Submitted by Dana Thompson 

 

 

 Mrs Black, Mrs. Niccola's 4th grade & Mrs. Danahy’s 5th grade classes are 
participating in the Health & Wellness program this month with Mrs. Thompson.  
Topics that will be discussed include: 

         The Role of Family/Self-esteem 

        The Endocrine system and the role of hormones in growth & development 

         Gender differences 

         Personal hygiene 

         Nutrition & Physical Activity 

         Puberty 

         Cyber safety 

         Infections/HIV & AIDS 

Mrs. Topoloski, Mrs. Behm, Mrs. Forgione, Mrs. Boss & Mr. Suita’s 3rd grade 
classes are participating in the Health & Wellness program this month.  Topics will 
include: 

         The Role of the Family 

         Personal Body Safety 

         Neighborhood Awareness 

         Stranger Danger 

         Talking to a Trusted Adult 

         Internet Safety, Nutrition & Hygiene        
      (Behm, Forgione & Topolski’s class only) 
 

Students will keep a journal for the classes, and will reflect on topics discussed each 
week. Students are also encouraged to leave questions in the “question box” each 
week on anything that is discussed that requires further explanation.  All classes will 
continue until the end of January. 



 
If you have a United States flag that’s ready 
for retirement, please bring it to the IEC.  
We will hold them for proper disposal. 

Students in Mrs. Khatib, Mrs. Danahy, and 
Miss Yager's Multi-Age classes were 
recognized by Senator Ortt for participating 
in the NYS Senate's Thanksgiving Day 
Creative Celebration! Students designed 
posters and wrote essays describing 
reasons they are thankful.  

PIP students collected toys for the U.S. Marines  
Toys for Tots drive 

S e l f i e s 

Did you know… 

In 1926, A.A. Milne named the character Winnie-the-Pooh after a teddy bear owned by his 
son, Christopher Robin Milne, on whom the character Christopher Robin was based. The rest of 
Christopher Robin Milne's toys – Piglet, Eeyore, Kanga, Roo and Tigger – were incorporated into 
Milne's stories. Two more characters, Owl and Rabbit, were created by Milne's imagination. 
Christopher named his toy bear after Winnie, a Canadian black bear he often saw at London Zoo, 
and "Pooh", a swan they saw while on holiday.  Christopher Robin’s toy bear is on display at the Main 
Branch of the New York Public Library in New York City. 

Samoa, Tonga and Kiritimati (or Christmas Island, a territory of Australia), are the first places to 
welcome the New Year, while American Samoa and Baker Island in the United States are among 
the last. Google these places to see where they are . 



IEC Music Leaders of the Month 
 

Each month, one student from Band, Orchestra, Chorus  

and General Music is chosen as a Music Leader of the Month.  

These students demonstrate Responsibility, Respect and 

Resourcefulness in these classes. 

 

For the month of December, the following students have 

been chosen by Mrs. Spinnegan, Mrs. Zachary and Mrs. Carere: 

       

        Orchestra:   Anna Lauger 

            Chorus:   Olivia Kozlowski 

       Band:   Charlie Orsi 

         General Music:   Metztli Mele 

Congratulations to our LancerGram recipients!   “ Begin with the End in Mind ” 

Fifth Grade    
 
Colin Cosgrove  
Sabrina Huynh  
Chace Menkiena 
Maleana Messier 
Jayson Nguyen  
Zachary Radder 
Brady Reed  
Jackson Rodriguez
Maxim Shumaker 
James Townsend 

 Fourth Grade   

Ella Bovanizer   
Jacob Easton   
Skylar Elliott   
Emmalee Harden  
Oktavia Jochymek  
Paul Kloosterman  
Travis Mayes   
Kendra Mt. Pleasant 
Armondo Pasquantino
Tori Wayda 

Third Grade 

Tyler Birmingham 
Reese Coppins 
Bailey Fraze 
Richard Keller 
Ella Reid 
Eleanor Sackman 
Natalie Supon 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
  
 

Jingle Bell Run 

PIP students collected toys for the 
U.S. Marine’s Toys for Tots campaign 



The Golden Spoon Award  
is a school-wide competition to reward classrooms 
that demonstrate positive behaviors in the 
cafeteria.  This monthly award is given to one class 
that continually follows the school rules.  
 
Congratulations to Mrs. Lester’s class for winning 
the Golden Spoon for December! They had lunch 
with Mrs. Rodriguez, and will display the golden 
spoon in their classroom during January. 

Mrs. Niccola’s 4th grade students 
wrote letters and made pictures to 
honor our service men and women 

at Veterans’ Day.    

The Third Grade Team along with 
Mrs. Sandonato-Siuta/Mrs. Block’s 
class took part in stuffing stockings 
this holiday season. The stockings 
were donated to the Magdalene 
Project on Saturday, December 
15th. The Magdalene Project is an 
RV that travels in Niagara Falls and 
Buffalo neighborhoods.  They seek 
out people who have lost hope and 
share love with those in need.  

Congratulations to Lillilan Aceti                               
for being chosen by Mrs. Frederick as the  

December Art Student of the Month! 

ONE DISTRICT ONE BOOK 
 

The Lemonade War, by Jacqueline Davies and  
The Last of the Really Great Whangdoodles, 

by Julie Edwards 
 

In-school voting will be held on January 11th,  
or you can vote in the Lewiston or Youngstown libraries 

from January 4th through 12th. 
The reveal will be held at the Lewiston library on January 23, 

and the in-school reveal will be held January 24th.  



Please call the office if your child will be absent, so that an attendance verification call will not be necessary. 



SCHOOL  LUNCH 

 
The Lewiston-Porter School District cafeteria serves breakfast and 
lunch to interested students. Both the breakfast and lunch programs 
at Lewiston-Porter are provided by a private food service firm.  
 
 Breakfast and lunch menus are sent home with students at the beginning  of 

each month, and are available on the school website. 

 Breakfast is available at 8:40 a.m.  

 Students may choose a hot lunch or  ‘a la carte’  items. 

 Snacks, cookies and ice cream are available on limited days. Please call the 
school at ext. 7288 if you would like restrictions placed on your child’s 
account.  

 Food allergies should be reported to the school nurse and kitchen staff. 

 You may prepay your child's lunch account at any time. Checks should be 
made out to the Lewiston-Porter Central School District, and may be sent to 
school with your child. 

 The cost of breakfast is $1.75, reduced cost is $.25 

 The cost of lunch is $2.10, reduced cost is $.25 

 Free/Reduced School Meals information is sent home at the beginning of the 
school year. An application may be requested at any time by calling the 
office.  

 
In the event a student does not have lunch or lunch money, it is the District 
practice that he/she will be allowed to charge a lunch for that day. Please send 
payment with your child the following day. 
 
Lewiston-Porter is using myschoolbucks.com, an online service allowing you to 
pay for your student’s school meals online, using your credit/debit card or 
electronic check.  
 
If you have any questions regarding our food service, please call Anna Thomas, 
Food Service Director, at 716-286-7288. 



Lewiston-Porter Central School District 
                                                                           

           Aiming Higher 

October 9, 2018 

 
 

Dear IEC Families: 
 

I hope the school year is off to a great start!  Please see the information below, which describes 
our new arrival procedures effective Tuesday, October 9th. 
 

NEW arrival procedures at the IEC : 
 

The drop off entrance will be open from 8:45 a.m. to 8:55 a.m. 
Do not leave your child if you do not see a staff member outside and the doors are closed. 

 
 Please enter the parking lot using the Northern entrance, closest to the PEC. 

 Turn right into the parking lot, forming a single line. 
 Please stay in ONE line, and drive through the parking lot to drive up to the sidewalk to 
       drop off your child at the Drop Off Entrance (door North of the Main Entrance). 
 If the driver must get out of the car, please park in a parking space in the lot, away from 
       the Fire Lane. 
 Never form a double line to drop off children. 

 Never drop your child off anywhere but out the passenger door on the sidewalk. 

 Do not park your car in a parking space and have your child cross in front of the cars. 
 If a parent needs to come into the building, please use the Main Entrance. 

 
Tardiness 

Students arriving after 8:55 a.m. must be accompanied by a parent to the Main Office.  Please 
use the Main Entrance to sign in your child. 
 

Thank you for your continued collaboration, safety and partnership! 

 

Sincerely, 
 

Mrs. Tina Rodriguez 

Principal 
Intermediate Education Center 

 

INTERMEDIATE EDUCATION CENTER 
“Responsibility, Respect, Resourcefulness” 

Tina Rodriguez, Principal 
trodriguez@lew-port.com 

4061 Creek Road, Youngstown, NY 14174 
Phone:  716-286-7252    Fax: 716-286-7854    



 

A reminder to parents: 
 

Please only drop off students if you see a staff member at the arrival doors  
between 8:45 and 8:55 a.m. (and for safety, only on the curb side) 

 
All students being dropped off AFTER 8:55 a.m. 

MUST be brought into the office and signed in by an adult. 
 

Please remember that students should arrive 
no earlier than 8:45 a.m. or 8:00 a.m. for tutorials. 

 
If your child is absent, please call the office to let us know. 

Thanks for your cooperation. 
 

 
For the safety of all our students,  

everyone will be asked for picture ID each time you visit the IEC. 
We also encourage parents to refrain from walking students 

to their classrooms and lockers. 
 

Thank you for helping us to keep our students safe! 

 

YMCA Before and After School Program 
held at the PEC 

Call:  YMCA  Niagara Falls  285-8491 

 

Lancer Learning Opportunities 
 

Permission slips will be sent home by your child’s teacher.   
In order to properly plan for transportation, permission slips are required to be          
returned to your child’s teacher by his/her deadline, but no later than two days            

before the lesson/club.  Thank you for your cooperation. 


